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Phones: 541-573-5010   
Program Committee Meeting May 5, 2020

Teleconference: (515) 603-4915 Passcode 633512#

Present:  Board Vice Chair (VC) Louie Molt; Board Director (BD) Scott Franklin; District Manager (DM) Shannon Brubaker; Sage-grouse Planner (SP) Jason Kesling; Admin Assist (AA) Barbara Pearson

The meeting began at 1:02 pm.  

DM Brubaker reviewed the agenda and the goals from the last meeting.  One was hiring additional staff.  The goal was partly met with hiring Jason Kesling, but the other position (SIA and water quality) was put on a semi-permanent pause due to the COVID-19 quarantine.  She has worked with Sarah, Jason and Carlton to spread out with current monitoring.
The NRCS District Conservationist Zola Ryan and DC Brubaker are working together on the 
EQIP/Water Conservationist position, funding through NCAD grant and BPA funding.  They hope to have it filled later in the year.  

CURRENT PROJECTS:

The district is on track with current projects

VC Molt asked if funding is not available for new hires?  DM Brubaker said funding has been secured for SP Kesling’s position, but the water conservation and energy position is on pause.  It’s been a higher priority to regroup current projects, funding and employees.  ODA won’t know what is available until lottery funds begin coming in.
Secure funding is in place for NACD grant.  That currently pays for Danielle (Reynolds) and Laura (LaForest), but the 2019 grant hasn’t been totally expended.  DM Brubaker may be able to use part of the 2020 to work on rebates.  Right now at a standstill.  VC Molt said she is probably in the right direction now.

DM Brubaker elaborated on staff looking at grants with a twofold goal—success for grants and for the older projects to fund staff.  Secured recent funding will keep staff on longer.  

One staff project recently continued is the Colby upland project.  SP Kesling is meeting with the landowners for conservation work and SSP work.  Sage-grouse Coordinator Sarah Mundy is working on new FIP and long-term sage-grouse funding for the south end of the county, called Steenspac.  DM Brubaker is currently working on reimbursement.  She said as the meeting began, she and AA Pearson were discussing the Antelope Mitigation paperwork for the Doverspikes.  Staff are beginning to work with landowners again.
SP Kesling sent a draft copy of the EIS to the Program Committee via email on April 28th.  He hopes to receive feedback by May 7th and was particularly open to receiving negative feedback.  He hoped to edit and return to the board sometime between May 12th and the 28th and have the final copy approved by the board at its meeting May 28th.  The final version would be submitted June 2nd.   

VC Molt said he didn’t see anything wrong with the draft he received.  He felt SP Kesling is headed in the right direction and urged him to continue.  SP Kesling said he would try to not get too wordy and leave the letter 1 to 2 pages in length.

NEW PROJECT:
SP Kesling received information on a USFW grant on Agroforestry.  It would be incorporating ag in the same plot of land as another use.  He gave the example of cattle being allowed to graze in an apple orchard.  The grant would be for $25 to $50K to develop best practices for Harney County and perhaps spread to eastern Oregon.  He said there are fly by gardens in the community and maybe to prepare a pamphlet for best practices, such as planting vegetables among apple trees to protect vegetables during a frost.  Would the board want the district to pursue?  The grant is due June 1st, but he thought he would begin by checking with the Program Committee.

DM Brubaker said once it is set up can print for folks without internet, other districts can benefit.  The grant requires digital format, more user friendly.  SP said the grant didn’t require digital but there is no funding for printing.  He said eh would like to keep grant allowance $25 to $30K range, maybe work with EOARC and hire a contractor to put information together to work on concept.  
VC Molt requested it be presented at the next board meeting.  He said it’s “up our alley” so he felt the entire board would be behind.  He asked it to be added to the May 28th agenda.  SP Kesling said the proposal is near completion.

BUSINESS PLAN UPDATE:

DM Brubaker said that the district had outreach planned.  Two were completed (Crane and Drewsey).  A FIP meeting and outreach was planned in Diamond but canceled due to COVID.  The business plan is still a goal, even if additional input is on hold.  

Did the board have questions or concerns:

BD Franklin asked how the district employees were getting along with the office closed.  DM Brubaker said as the county reopens employees will begin having more contact.  She had a meeting with technical workers last week and it went well.  Currently SP Kesling has been meeting with Sarah Mundy and Taylor Crafts on projects.  
BD Franklin said, “It’s challenging, I’m sure.”  He asked if DM Brubaker was concerned about lottery funds.  DM Brubaker said current projects are funded, but agreed it is a concern.  ODA Eric Nussbaum addressed the district recently and said the state is losing $950K per day.  The lottery funds parks, schools, the state police.  There is a lot of reliance on lottery funds which may be a detriment to the way the state operates. 
BD Franklin felt a conservative approach in hiring was a good idea.  DM Brubaker said the district team is talented. Flexible and understanding.  BD Franklin encouraged her to carry on and “Do the best you can.”
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